
 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 January 28, 2025 

Contact: Shannon Robledo, Police Lieutenant 
Phone: (626) 403-7265 
Email:  srobledo@southpasadenaca.gov 

 
 

Police Arrest Suspect and Recover a Stolen Vehicle 
  

South Pasadena (Calif.) – On Monday, January 27, 2025, at 6:01 p.m., the South 

Pasadena Police Department received an alert of a stolen 2024 GMC U-HAUL truck in 

the area of Fair Oaks Avenue and Monterey Road.  

Officers quickly located the vehicle traveling southbound on Fremont Avenue.  A 

records check of the GMC confirmed it was stolen from the City of Concord, CA.  An 

investigative stop was conducted, and the driver, 39-year-old Los Angeles resident 

Levon Oganesyan, was taken into custody without incident. 

Oganesyan was arrested and booked at the Pasadena City Jail on several felony 

theft charges.   

We encourage anyone with information about this incident to call the South 

Pasadena Police Department at 626-403-7270. If you would like to provide an 

anonymous tip, you may call "Crime Stoppers" at 800-222-TIPS (8477). 
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